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“HE IS NO FOOL WHO GIVES WHAT HE CANNOT KEEP 

to  gain that  which he cannot lose.”  

- Jim Elliot - 
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“I don’t think there are the right words to express my thanks for all you 

have done for my family!  You are my parents’ home away from home, 

family away from family and joy within the struggle.”  

The mission of Gift of 

Life Transplant House is 

to provide transplant 

patients and their 

caregivers with high-

quality, affordable 

accommodations in a 

supportive, home-like 

environment. 
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DEAR FRIENDS: 
We are pleased to provide 

you with the 2016 - 2017 

Annual Report of the 

activities of the  

Gift of Life 

Transplant House. 

A 
s we say goodbye to the last two years and 
continue on our journey into 2018, we at Gift 
of Life Transplant House are very grateful. As 
we look back on 2016 and 2017, there were 

both the high and lows, and I would like to briefly share 
those with you.  
2016 and 2017 marked our 32nd and 33rd years of 
service respectively to our community, our guests, and 
our caregivers. We voted best chef and ate our way 
through the incredible food at our 3rd annual Iron Chef 
Challenge, ran our tails off at the 2nd and 3rd annual 
Timmay 5K in April, sunk (or missed) a lot of putts at 
our 32nd and 33rd annual golf tournament, and danced 
the night away at the annual Gala of the Decades; the 
1980s and 1950s. 
From a board of directors and staff level, we had two 
excellent years. Our incredible staff worked their way 
through what were two incredibly busy years, and, as 
always, did an unbelievable job. In the spring of 2016, 
the board of directors met for an entire day to discuss 
the future of the house and began the strategic 
planning process. While this seemed to be a daunting 
task at the time, I can happily say that the board and 
staff came up with a well thought out and 
comprehensive plan in order to continue the success 
and growth of Gift of Life Transplant House.  
A very proud and personal moment for me came in 
2016 with the dedication of the 705 home to our 
founder and his wife, Edward and Jayne Pompeian. 
Coincidentally, these two wonderful and gracious 
people happen to be my parents.  I cannot think of 
more deserving people than the two of them, and I 
would like to thank them both for their years of service, 
dedication, and for all of the love that they have shown 
to the house and to those who call Gift of Life their 
second home. Without the two of you, the dream 
would not have become a reality. 
2017 brought about some changes as well. Long time 
friend and board member of the Gift of Life Rod 
Anderson unexpectedly passed away in early 2017. Rod 
was a personal friend and mentor, and loved 
everything Gift of Life. He was the definition of what it 

means to be compassionate, and gave so much of his 
life to helping others. Although Rod is not with us here 
physically, I know he is watching over Gift of Life and 
playing a role in its ongoing success.  
We also saw the retirement of our former executive 
director, Ginger Holmes and welcomed our new 
executive director, Mary Wilder. I cannot thank Ginger 
enough for everything she did for the organization over 
the years. Her passion and love for Gift of Life never 
went unnoticed, and she was always there to greet 
everyone with a warm smile. Although it was hard to 
see her leave, you can still find Ginger at the house 
continuing in the mission. As for Mary, we welcome 
you to the Gift of Life family and look forward to your 
leadership.  
Lastly, and most importantly, the success we 
experienced at Gift of Life in 2016 and 2017 could not 
have been possible without the constant support and 
love from our volunteers, staff, and benefactors. The 
impact that each and every one of you has on  Gift of 
Life will continue to have a lasting impression on our 
patients and caregivers, and will help guarantee the 
continued success of our mission for years to come. 
This is truly a blessing, and words cannot express our 
love, gratitude and joy for all that you do. 
 
 
Thank you again for your dedication and support of Gift 
of Life Transplant House, and for all that you have done, 
are doing, and will do in the future.  
 

                                        With our deepest gratitude, 
                                               Nick Pompeian 
 
                            President, Board of Directors 2017 
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A ROOM WAITING 

A 
 Room Waiting.                                                              
That’s the entry on Mike Gengler’s 
Caring Bridge site for October 30, 2013 
– “Good News!  Mike has a room 

waiting at Gift of Life Transplant House” and 
that’s how we came to know Mike and Brenda 
Gengler.  Owners of Gulden’s Restaurant in 
Maplewood, MN, Mike was diagnosed with colon 
cancer in September 2010 and shortly after he 
was told the cancer was in remission, doctors 
discovered that Mike had a second cancer – 
multiple myeloma.   
 
His Caring Bridge site chronicles his 100 day Stem 
Cell Transplant journey to treat the myeloma, his 
embarrassment over the slippers Brenda had 
brought for him to wear and 
the many, many friends he 
made while staying at the 
house.  The transplant was only 
partially successful, which 
meant that Mike participated in 
multiple trials which involved 
chemo and other treatments. 
 
Last month friends of Mike and 
Brenda’s called Gift of Life 
Transplant House to say that 
Mike’s battle with cancer was 
nearing an end, but even during this time, Mike 
was determined that family and friends 
remember Gift of Life Transplant House.  His 
Caring Bridge site says, “There are lots of inquiries 
coming in about how people can help.  Here’s  
 

 
what Mike wanted me to tell you.  First and most 
important to him, if you have the financial means 
to do something, send a donation to the Gift of 
Life Transplant House in Rochester, MN (www.gift
-of-life.org)  He and the entire family have a deep 
affection and respect for the staff of this house 

and what they do for those who 
are cared for there.” Mike 
decided to spend his remaining 
months making crafts that could 
be sold at his funeral and he 
requested that Gift of Life 
Transplant House provide 
brochures and donation 
envelopes so that family and 
friends could easily make 
donations to the house.  On 
March 8, 2018 Mike lost his 
battle with cancer, but his 

courage, integrity, wit and friendship have been 
an inspiration.  And we are quite sure that as 
Mike took his last breath, he heard the words –  
“Come on in – we have a room waiting”.  

In loving memory of Mike Gengler. 

“He and the entire 

family have a deep 

affection and respect 

for the staff of this 

house and what they 

do for those who are 

cared for there.” 

http://www.gift-of-life.org
http://www.gift-of-life.org
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O 
ne of our caregivers recently suggested 
we install white boards in each house. 
She thought it would be a great way to 
collaborate with other guests and 

caregivers going grocery shopping or running 
errands. 
 
We thought It was a great suggestion and posted the 
request on Facebook. Within two hours, we were 
notified that the white boards were on their way! 
 
But something remarkable happened once the large 
white boards were hung. It started with someone 
drawing a heart and then someone else drew a 
flower! And then the messages began—notes of 
encouragement, Bible verses, updates about guests, 
thank yous to the staff...And not once has there been 
a grocery list or request that someone pick up an 
item for someone else. 
 
The power of those white boards is the power of 
encouragement and gratitude and those two 
attitudes are abundant at Gift of Life Transplant 
House. Recently, Ron told me that he was completely 
opposed to coming to Gift of Life Transplant House. 
He already felt isolated because of his illness and he 
didn’t want to be away from home and feel even 

more isolated. He was convinced there was no one 
who would understand what he was going through. 
But Mary, his wife, persuaded him. That first night at 
dinner, Ron was astonished to be sitting across the 
dinner table from two men who had exactly the same 
illness and would be experiencing transplants! They 
talked far into the night, Ron said, and he was so 
grateful he had come to Gift of Life Transplant House. 
 
The notes we see from guests on our white boards 
remind us that the mission of Gift of Life Transplant 
House is continuing –providing transplant patients and 
their caregivers with high quality, affordable 
accommodations in a supportive, home-like 
environment .  

THE POWER OF A WHITE BOARD 
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2016-2017 BENEFACTORS 
TO GIFT OF LIFE TRANSPLANT HOUSE 

AMBASSADORS: $20,000 + 

  
• Brentwood inn and Suites 
• Mardigian Foundation 
• Mayo Foundation for Medical Education 
and Research 

• Charles and Michelle Mullens 
• Rochester Area Foundation 
• Tim Rasmusson Foundation 
 
STEWARDS : $5,000 - $19,999 

 
• Afaf Albahar 
• Hanan Albahar 
• Abdulmohsin Almishari 
• Mr. and Mrs. Andreas Constantinou 
• George M Eisenberg Foundation for 
Charities 

• Roger Erickson 
• Fairfield Inn and Suites Rochester 
• Richard, Jr. and Janet Fruehauf 
• Dr. David and Ginger Holmes 
• IBM Employee Services Center 
• James McMullen 
• Carl and Verna Schmidt Foundation 
• Nancy and Michael Schulson 
• Schwab Charitable Fund 
• Robert and Sandra Sexton 
• Walter R. Smith 
• Eric Sterling 
• United Way of Olmsted County 
• Weis Builders, Inc. 
• Dr. Thomas and Diane Witzig 
 
COLLEAGUES:  $2,500 - $4,999 

 
• Barbara Silver Levin Foundation 
• Benevity Community Impact Fund 
• Margaret Chang 
• Coulee Bank 
• Crouse and Associates Insurance Services 
• Deanna Elwood 
 

• Greater Cincinnati Foundation – Roger 
Shively Fund 

• Harper Family Foundation 
• Krista Herman 
• Stasha Haukos-Mittra 
• K Foundation 
• Mayo Clinic Specialty Pharmacy 
• Mark W. McKay Living Trust 
• Edward and Jayne Pompeian 
• John and Bonnie Poterucha 
• Rockin’ Robin Open 
• Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 
• Norman and Nancy Tofflemire 
• UBS Financial Services, Inc. 
• J. William and Helen Uhrig 

 
FRIENDS: $1,000 - $2,499 

 
• Altra Federal Credit Union 
• Landon Amber 
• Jerry and Sandra Asmussen 
• Curtis and Paula Babb 
• Ione Barron 
• James Belland 
• Wesley and Judy Belter 
• Whitney Bestor 
• Bethel Lutheran Church 
• John and Jan Bieringer 
• Bill’s Gun and Range 
• Bruce and Darla Bingham 
• James Brian Blalock 
• Brainerd Jaycees 
• Bremer Bank 
• John and Patricia Browne 
• Judith Callies 
• Pete Cannon 
• Mary Lynn Cohagan 
• Landon Colling 
• David Conkey 
• Bob Corder 
• Fernando and Mary Jo Cosio 
• David Costello 
• Marilyn Croach 

• Custom Retaining Walls and Landscaping 
• James M Dervin 
• Thomas and Kathy Dollins 
• George Duchow 
• Chad and Kara Durgin 
• Gary and Betty Duttenhefer 
• Larry Faber 
• Milton Feldman 
• Fidelity Brokerage Services, LLC 
• Christine and Timothy Fischer 
• Robert Floss 
• James Foote 
• Gemini Incorporated 
• Dr. Morie and Marcia Gertz 
• Rodney Gray 
• James and Susan Gundlach 
• Carol and Jess Hahn 
• Harriet Hahn 
• Joe and Janet Hamernick 
• Harman Eye Center 
• Jan and Gretchen Haukos 
• Ken Hoffert 
• Dr. Sheila Jowsey 
• James Kammert 
• Marc and Lindsey Koenig 
• Judith and Richard Koperski 
• Richard Kvam 
• Bill and Marilyn Larson 
• Paul Lattanzio 
• Tammi Lawler 
• Justin Lewis 
• Sharon Maraian 
• Mary Lou Mathiowetz 
• Matt Heisler Fund 
• Mayo Clinic Fellows’ Association 
Rochester 

• Mayo Clinic Transplant Center CH-10 
• Heather McQueen 
• Morris and Tonya Metzger 
• Modern Woodmen Fraternal Financial 
• Mitch and Therese Moore 
• Tebbs and Martha Moore 
• Morning Pride Lions Club 

Our most heartfelt thank you to our benefactors 

and supporters who help us make the vision and 

mission of Gift of Life Transplant House a reality.  

We couldn't do this work without you, and for that, 

we are forever grateful.  Due to space limitations, 

the benefactor list reflects those who have 

donated $250 or more during the years of 2016 

and 2017. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mary Wilder, Executive Director.   
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FRIENDS (CONTINUED) 

 
• Mary Angela Mulligan 
• Mark and Robin Nelson 
• Olmsted National Bank 
• Craig and Jennifer Olson 
• Charles and iris Pagenhart 
• Pasquale and Friends Corporation 
• Katie Pieper 
• Peter Pluimer 
• Nick Pompeian 
• Ellen Prediger 
• Dr. Mikel Prieto 
• Private Jet Solutions 
• Carmen Radecki-Breitkopf 
• Realty Growth, Inc. 
• Daniel and Dana Rice 
• Rodney D. Anderson Law Offices 
• James and Mary Rusin 
• Richard Schaffer 
• Dr. Thomas and Kathy Schwab 
• Schwab Fund for Charitable Giving 
• Curt and Susan Seehusen 
• SEI Private Trust Company 
• Kenneth and Pammy Smith 
• Superior Screeners 
• Julie Svoboda 
• Timucin and Binnur Taner 
• David and Sara Thronsedt 
• Vincent Tomlonovic 
• Bonnie Weingartz 
• Wells Fargo Community Support 
Campaign 

• Melba White 
• Ted and Linda Williams 
• WA Insurance Agency 
• Anne Zartman  
 
SUPPORTING GIFTS: $250 - $999 

 
• Gary and Nanette Adler 
• Steve and Heidi Ash 
• Richard Audette 
• Gail Bakeberg 
• Stanley and Pam Bargfrede 
• Stephanie Barstow 
• Barbara Bauzenberger 
• Craig Benson   
• John and Kathy Bermingham  
• John and Jan Bieringer 
• Gilbert Bliss 
• Stephen and LouAnn Blusiewicz 
• Bryan Bluske 
• James D. Boccafola 
• Laurie Boeck 
• Bob Boldt 
• Robert and Dorothy Bolton 
• Allan and Joy Boyken 
• Joe and Dot Brassell 
• Christopher and Stacey Brent 
• Robert and Karen Brigham  
• Ray Brinker and Joan Jennings  
• Justin Broers 
• Phyllis Buettner 
• Jesse  Buhl  

• Mike ad Finola Busch 
• Dan and Kate Carey 
• Carimona Community Chest 
• Richard and Debra Chambers 
• Kai Yu Chen and Hui Tzu Chang 
• Chester United Methodist Church 
• Christ Lutheran Church WELCA 
• Clark County Credit Union 
• Francis and Elaine Clements 
• Brinkley Cochran 
• Elaine L Cofell 
• Community Charities of Minnesota 
• Paula Cordes 
• Audrey Costello 
• Caryn Coury 
• John Cowger 
• Katherine Coyle 
• Gary and Debbie Craig 
• Jeanne Crampton 
• Judith R. Curtiss 
• Tom Davie 
• Martin Davis 
• Phillip and Judy Davis 
• Patrick and Diana Dean 
• Thomas and Michaele DeTemple 
• Robert and Peggy DeVries 
• Suzanne Dickinson 
• Charlene Dietz 
• Dorsey & Whitney Foundation 
• Linda Drake 
• Ron Dreher 
• Kay Dunker 
• Durst Bros 
• Gordon E. Dvorak 
• James Early 
• Sarah Edgerton 
• James and Karen Ellis 
• Steve and Dianne Ellis  
• Barbara Elness 
• Janet Elsasser 
• Jerome and Joann Engelbert 
• Daryl D Englehardt 
• Gregg Erickson 
• Margaret Erickson 
• Lori Ewoldt 
• Faith United Methodist Church  
• John Ferber 
• Al Fering 
• Benedict Fillichio 
• Kelsey Finnegan 
• Joe and Cindy Forrer 
• Scott and Debra Fredericksen 
• Matthew and Sara Frick 
• Friedell Middle School 
• Curt and Julie Friesen 
• First Lutheran Church 
• Ken and Nancy Forbeck 
• Frontstream 
• Frontier Equipment, LLC 
• Steven Fulton 
• Thomas and Lynne Gaffey 
• Phillip and Georgia Garcia 
• Dr. Dennis and Anne Gastineau  
• James and Valerie Godsey 

• Gerard Goering 
• Barbara and Jerome Goldman 
• Eric and Christine Graf 
• Jerald and Margaret Graham 
• Grand Rounds Brewing Company, LLC 
• Lonzetta Neal and Eddie Greene 
• Leon and Linda Gregg 
• Tom Griffin  
• Bernard and Nancy Gross 
• Bruce Gudlin 
• Art and Ann Gust 
• Louis and Bette Jayne Haak 
• Gary and Karen Hahn 
• Gloria Hamling 
• Hansen Title and Legal Services, LLC 
• Dave and Andrea Hanson 
• Ron and Judy Hanson 
• Rick Harder 
• Kjell and Kathleen Hartmark  
• Patrick and Barbara Headrick 
• Dr. Julie Heimbach 
• Ann Heinzler 
• James Henderson 
• Desiree Henriksen 
• Jeff and Dawn Herron 
• James and Joy Hickman 
• Gary F Hoech 
• Hoffer Plastics Corp 
• John and Nancy Hoffman 
• James and Karen Hoffner 
• William and Gwen Hogan 
• Karen Holmes 
• Gary and Lucy Horn 
• IMT Insurance Company 
• InFaith Community Foundation 
• LeAnn Issacson 
• Dorothy Jacobs 
• Diane Jacobsen 
• David and Jan Jasperson 
• Ronald and Joan Jennings 
• John and Sandy Johnson 
• Kathy Johnson 
• Kristin Johnson 
• Vernon and Jean Johnson 
• Doris Jones 
• Thomas Judd 
• Jay and Kristine Kamrath 
• Mary Karl 
• Karen Kehrli 
• Callie Kemp 
• Kevin and Monica Kirk 
• Nathan and Sarah Klint 
• Philip Knapp 
• Knowlton Foundation 
• Diane Konakowitz 
• Susan Kottom 
• Ron and Nancy Kreinbring 
• Walter Kremers 
• Kruesel General Merchandise Company 
• Joanne Kurhajetz 
• Yogish Kudva 
• Kwik Trip, Inc. 
• Marjorie Kyllo 
• LLR, Inc. 
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SUPPORTING GIFTS (CONTINUED) 
 
• Dennis and Kay Lair 
• Dennis Lamers 
• Dennis and Gayle Larson 
• Timothy and Sarah Larson 
• Linda Latham 
• Deborah J. Laufer 
• Deborah Layn 
• Sandi Leapley 
• J.J. and T.K. Leclaire 
• Bob and Mary Ann Leingang 
• J. Scott and Robyn Levene 
• Judy Levorson 
• Christopher and Lorraine Libbey 
• Dr. Mark and Kris Litzow 
• Local Independent Charities of America 
• Diana Logan 
• Luck Public School 
• Wendy Lyon 
• Leo and Kathryn Maguire 
• Mandan Moose Lodge #425 
• Janice Manly 
• Joseph and Tina Martini 
• Martini Valley Vineyard, LLC 
• Ross and Peg Mattke 
• Mayo Clinic Eisenberg St 10-314 
• Mayo Clinic Facilities Care Group 
• Mayo Clinic Resp. Care Hardship Fund 
• Phil and Mary Lou McCleary 
• Dennis McCluskey 
• Patricia McKlem 
• DJ and Claudia Meberg 
• MedCity Foundation 
• Paul Mensing 
• David and Tracie Mensink 
• Pietro and Rosa Merlo 
• Em Messelt 
• Leo Metz 
• Jacqueline Michehl 
• Midwest Specialized Transportation Inc 
• The Minneapolis Foundation 
• Rita Molitor 
• John and Jessica Monson 
• Mitch and Therese Moore 
• Spencer and Judy Munkel 
• Scott and Mary Beth Neff 
• Sheila Nelson 
• Michael and Emilie Nicklawsky 
• Scott and Patricia Nyberg 
• Paul and Genny O’Haire 
• James and Sherry Oeltjenbruns 
• Richard and Diane Olthoff 
• Lawrence O’Neill 
• Ed and Jean Ordal 
• Tonja Orr 

• Sandy and Christine Osborne 
• Rosemary Osheim 
• Marty and Jennifer Owen 
• Bernard and Diane Owens 
• P & P Hospitality 
• Jane Page 
• Marilyn Palkowski 
• Walter Pangburn 
• Minesh and Shirpa Patel 
• Danielle Peabody 
• Doreen Pearson 
• Steve and Ellie Pearson 
• Martin and Geraldine Perala 
• Peter and Barbara Perkovich 
• Jan and Mary Petersen 
• Barbara Peterson 
• Diane and Pat Petit 
• Eugene and Shirley Pilcher 
• Pine Island United Fund 
• Henry Pitot and Kika Dudiak 
• Michael and Patricia Plantenberg 
• Mike and Deb Platt 
• Aaron and Helen Pompeian 
• Ed and Jayne Pompeian 
• D. Milton Porter 
• Barbie Applebaum Portnoy 
• Charles and Bonita Potter 
• Sarah Rabb 
• Roger and Mary Jo Renner 
• Rochester Area Foundation 
• Bob and Debbie Rodell 
• Dr. Charles and Sharon Rosen 
• Richard and Helen Rucker 
• Pete and Danielle Ruess 
• Nancy Rush 
• Ryan Windows & Siding 
• Ruth Rydstedt 
• St. Olaf Altar Society 
• Shirley Schacherer 
• Kevin and Lori Schares 
• Dale and Dianne Schnabel 
• Schott Distributing Co 
• Ronald and Judith Schultz 
• William Schwab 
• SE MN ANNA 
• SE MN Chapter Oncology Nursing Society 
• B.J. and Judith Segel 
• Selective Insurance Group Foundation 
• Stephen and Natalie Setterberg 
• Elizabeth E Simpson 
• Lynnea Sjoquist 
• Roy and Terri Small  
• Brook and Jean Smith 
• Edward and Mary Ann Smith 
• Kenneth and Pammy Smith 
• Marguerite Smith 

• Martin Smolder  
• Chris and Linda Smythe 
• Toni Snapp 
• Nathan and Kristen Soley 
• Julie Sorenson 
• Jon Stricklen and Margaret Deschamps 
• Eugene and Janet Stroebl 
• Mark and Nancy Strohbusch 
• Diane Surfuss 
• Jennifer Szabo 
• Target Corporation 
• Nicholas and Shawna Taylor 
• Jason and Marjorie Theis 
• Curtis Thering 
• Thomson Reuters 
• Thrivent Financial 
• Thrivent Financial Rochester Group 
• Jere and Linda Timmer   
• Curt Traaseth 
• United Way of the Bay Area 
• United Way Greater Twin Cities 
• US Bank 
• Karlene VanDyke 
• Robert and Lynn VanMaaren 
• James and Debra VanOosbree 
• Marilyn Vail 
• Timothy Varecka 
• Vernon Memorial HealthCare 
• Viking Client Services, LLC 
• Greg and Linda Vilmo 
• Richard Vonder Embse and Brenda Case 
• James and Joann Vorst 
• Robert Walerak 
• Randall Walker 
• Judd and Jeanne Watson 
• Matthew and Katie Webster 
• Allan and Mary Weil  
• James and Karen Weil 
• Jane Weiland   
• Andrew Westreich and Sandra Taler 
• Weirdcards Charitable Club 
• Steven and Cynthia Wiese 
• Mary Wigant 
• William Wharton  
• Patricia Whisnant 
• Gerald and Annette Whited 
• Mary Wilder   
• Gary and Patti Jo Williams 
• Mark and Lynne Witmer 
• Fred Wooden  
• Dr. Haig and Louise Yardumian 
• Keith and Darci Zblewski 
• Martin Zeman 
• Mark Zietlow 
• Zion Lutheran Church  
• Zion United Methodist Church 

AS ALWAYS, THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
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86.2%  
 

Occupancy Rate 

$20,175  
 

provided from the Susan Powers 
Helping Hand Fund to guests needing 

financial housing assistance 

8,500 
 

 
4,000 guests served in 2016 
4,500 guests served in 2017 

95%  

 
Of your donations 

support our mission 

4,625 
 

hours donated by 
volunteers 

Gift of Life Transplant House 

2016 and 2017 in Review 

TRANSPLANTS PERFORMED 
BY MAYO CLINIC IN 2017 

495 BONE MARROW Transplants  14  PANCREAS Transplants 

13 LUNG Transplants    216 KIDNEY Transplants 

34 HEART Transplants    128 LIVER Transplants 

2,300  
 

evening meals served by 
volunteer organizations 
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FINANCIAL OVERVIEW 

Year Ended 2017 

    Programs 973,078 

    Donations 503,447 

    Fundraising Events 79,427 

Total 2017 Revenues 1,555,952 

  

     Program 1,198,601 

     Management/General 230,349 

     Fundraising 117,844 

Total 2017 Expenses 1,546,794 

  

2017 Revenues 1,558,152 

2017 Expenses 1,546,794 

2017 Net Income 9,158 

2
0
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0
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    Programs 978,970 

    Donations** 2,418,921 

    Fundraising Events 83,240 

Total 2016 Revenues 3,481,131 

  

     Program 1,197,592 

     Management/General 252,725 

     Fundraising 114,387 

Total 2016 Expenses 1,564,704 

  

2016 Revenues 3,481,131 

2016 Expenses 1,564,704 

2016 Net Income 1,916,427 

 

**A generous restricted gift of $2,000,000 was given to the Gift of Life Transplant House. 



 

2016-2017 Annual Report • 11 • www.gift-of-life.org 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:  

   
Nick Pompeian, President  
Joe Forrer, Vice President 
Mark Litzow, MD, Past President 
Roger Erickson, Secretary 
Jesse Buhl, Treasurer 
Edward Pompeian, Founder 
Ronald Kreinbring 
 
 
BOARD MEMBERS 

 

Jake Cote 
P.J. Calkins 
Lori Ewoldt 
Bob Groettum 
Kathy Jensen 
Saad Kenderian, MD 
Paul Mensing 
Sheila Nelson 
Charles Pagenhart 
Thomas Schwab, MD 
George Smith, Emeritus 
 
 
HONORARY LIFETIME BOARD MEMBERS 

Mary Davie 
Sylvester Sterioff, M.D. 

 

GIFT OF LIFE TRANSPLANT HOUSE STAFF 

 

Mary Wilder, Executive Director 
Ladd Baldus, Facilities Manager 
Steve Tarara, Operations Manager 
Kari Wedeking, Office Supervisor 
Tami Konakowitz, Lead Receptionist 
Debbie Nichols, Receptionist 
Elsa Salazar, PT Receptionist 
Norma Mooney, Bookkeeper 
Missy Johnson, Lead Housekeeper 
Kathy Gilbertson, Housekeeper 
Becky Cain, Housekeeper 
Mark Stoning, Housekeeper 
Val Koehn, Housekeeper and Night Manager 
Deb Niemeier, Night Manager 
Bob Himmer, Custodian 
Mitch Yennie, Custodian 
Cory Cody, Custodian and Painter 
Norm Theel, Housekeeper and Tour Guide 
Karen Benson, H.R/Finance Administrator 
Miranda Halling, Marketing/Event Coordinator 

2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND STAFF 

WORDS ABOUT OUR STAFF, FROM OUR GUESTS 

 

“Words cannot describe how wonderful the staff was.” 

“They [staff] are just like family.” 

“Great group of people, they do a wonderful job.” 

“On every occasion, they exceeded all expectations.” 

“They went beyond our expectations.” 

Thank you to our staff and board 

members for making Gift of Life 

Transplant House the  

“home away from home” it is.  



Gift of Life, Inc. 
705 Second Street Southwest 
Rochester, Minnesota 55902 
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